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Change in IRB Voting System
For the past several years, the IRB has used the following 4 voting options for every full review item on the agenda (new studies, amendments, continuing reviews): Approved, Approved with administrative review of changes, Conditional Approval, and Disapproval. The latter two options require that the study be resubmitted for another full review by the same IRB.
While this system has some benefits, we have decided that a simpler system will be more advantageous and efficient for the IRBs, IRB staff, and investigators. Thus, as of September 1, we will phase out the current voting system and replace with a two-option voting system: Approved and Not Approved. We feel that this system will convey greater fairness by removing any valuative implications from the voting syntax. Also, we think that fewer voting options will make for a more transparent process, whereas often the Conditional Approval and Disapproval designations were a source of argument for some investigators who viewed the vote as subjective and/or inconsistent.  Similar to a NIH study section, the Board does retain an option to designate a study as “Not Recommended for Further Consideration (NRFC).” This would only occur in the rare instance where a study is ethically or scientifically flawed beyond redemption. NRFC would require a “for” vote by 75% of the members present at the meeting. 
In the new voting system, Approved studies may or may not require responses or materials from the PI, and this will be indicated in the IRB correspondence. Approved studies will not require additional IRB review - required changes will be reviewed administratively by DHSP staff. Not Approved studies will require re-submission to the same IRB, and clear criteria will be included in the IRB correspondence explaining the reasons why the study was not approved. 
We look forward to your feedback regarding the new voting system.
IRB Correspondence with Investigators 

In order to more thoroughly and accurately communicate to the investigators the IRB’s major issues regarding a protocol, we have implemented the following new process: IRB Chairs and Vice Chairs, and when appropriate, IRB members, will review and edit the major issues for all Not Approved studies before being sent to investigators.  While the IRB secretaries routinely consult with IRB reviewers and the DHSP Director/Associate Director when they need help compiling the IRB’s comments, on some occasions the major issues have not been clearly communicated. This can lead to the PI misinterpreting the IRB’s requirements.  We hope the new process will make it easier for investigators to understand what the IRB is requesting so they can provide clear responses and avoid having a protocol return for an additional full board review.  Board Chairs and Vice Chairs will return their edits to Board Secretaries within one working day of receipt in order to not unduly delay correspondence to investigators.

Response of Investigators to IRB Requirements for Approval

When re-submitting a Not Approved study for re-review, the PI must address all major concerns of the Board in writing via a memo or cover sheet signed by the PI and attached to the re-submission. The communication of the Board’s major concerns and the PI’s response is not meant to be confrontational in any way. The correspondence may provide a platform for discussion and serves as a mechanism for getting protocols approved in a timely fashion.  As always, PIs and coordinators should feel free to contact the DHSP if there are questions about any of the Board’s concerns. A detailed response from the PI indicates to the Board that its major concerns were carefully considered and taken into account.  And as per current IRB policy, studies receiving a second Not Approved vote will require a face-to-face meeting between the PI and the IRB reviewers and DHSP staff. 
Change is Coming for the Common Rule
The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services is currently soliciting comments on proposed revisions to the human subjects regulations at 45 CFR 46, also known as the “Common Rule.” 
The following is from the press release from HHS: 
The current regulations governing human subject research were developed years ago when research was predominantly conducted at universities, colleges, and medical institutions, and each study generally took place at only a single site. Expansion of human subject research into many new scientific disciplines and venues and an increase in multi-site studies have highlighted ambiguities in the current rules and have led to questions about whether the current regulatory framework is effectively keeping up with the needs of researchers and research subjects.

Revisions to the current regulations are now being considered because HHS believes these changes will strengthen protections for research subjects in a number of important ways.

Comment is sought on the following:

1. Revising the existing risk-based framework to more accurately calibrate the level of review to the level of risk. 

2. Using a single Institutional Review Board review for all domestic sites of multi-site studies. 

3. Updating the forms and processes used for informed consent. 

4. Establishing mandatory data security and information protection standards for all studies involving identifiable or potentially identifiable data. 

5. Implementing a systematic approach to the collection and analysis of data on unanticipated problems and adverse events across all trials to harmonize the complicated array of definitions and reporting requirements, and to make the collection of data more efficient. 
6. Extending federal regulatory protections to apply to all research conducted at U.S. institutions     receiving funding from the Common Rule agencies. 

7. Providing uniform guidance on federal regulations.

The public’s input on these matters will be critically important to the government’s efforts to ensure that regulations keep up with today’s changing research environment, and will be considered by HHS as it develops new proposed rules, which will also be made public for comment. 

To view the Advance Notice of Proposed Rulemaking, please visit http://www.hhs.gov/ohrp.

To submit a comment, visit http://www.regulations.gov, enter the above ID number, and click on “Submit a Comment.” The comment period closes 5:00 p.m. Monday, September 26, 2011.
Electronic Research Subject Registration and Continuing Review Submissions
Corey Sagenich, KCC Biostatistics and Medical Informatics, has developed a patient registration system that draws information from the DHSP Clinical Trials repository.  It is simple to use, does not take a significant amount of time and can provide investigators and coordinators with up-to-date information on their clinical trials.  In addition, it completes much of the OHR-9 form for continuing reviews or final reports. A link to “Research Subject Registration” will appear on the DHSP home page in the next several weeks.
Compliance Corner:
· Since the last Newsletter there have been no non-compliance issues.
Note:  This and past issues of the IRB Newsletter can be accessed from the DHSP webpage - the link is in the box on the right side of the page.
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